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	Illinois Environmental Protection Agency

1021 North Grand Avenue East, P.O.  Box 19276

Springfield, Illinois 62794-9276

Phone: 217/782-3397


Illinois EPA Statement
Concerning Illinois EPA Denial of the Traditions Dairy South 401 Water Quality Certification Application
On September 2, 2011, the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency denied the Section 401 Water Quality Certification application submitted by Tradition Family Dairies, and received by the Agency on July 25, 2008.  Subsequent supplemental and supporting documents were submitted on July 25, 2008, December 16, 2009, August 2, 2010 and May 27, 2011.
The 401 Certification is typically a key component to the Army Corps of Engineers 404 Permit that is required under the Clean Water Act for placement of dredge or fill material into the Waters of the United States.  
The primary reasons for the decision to deny the application were:

· Failure to demonstrate that the proposed activity would not cause violations of the applicable water quality standards

· Inadequate rationale for the need to lower water quality of the receiving stream, which would occur due to the placement of the fill material

· Inadequate explanation as to why impact to the South Fork of the Apple River cannot be avoided

· Inadequate information on the characterization of the receiving stream that is to be filled

· Failure to demonstrate that the proposed activity would not result in water pollution, based on the geology and hydrology of the site
The Illinois EPA is willing to reevaluate Tradition Dairy’s certification application, provided deficiencies identified in the denial letter are resolved. 
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